GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD

GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

ROBERT GIBSON
MRS. PEARL TUSH
WILLIAM VOYLES
MRS. RITA TUCKER, CLERK-TREASURER

October 11, 1976 School Basement

Robert Gibson opened the meeting. All Board members were present. Also present were Ernest Purvis, James Harl, Robert Tilly, and several visitors.

Claims were presented and approved for payment.

The treasurer's report as of September 30, 1976, shows a checking fund balance of \$22,640.59. (General \$3,778.67, Localroads \$8,037.90, Street \$6,155.24, and CCIF \$4,668.78). The Revenue Sharing checking fund has a balance of \$3,185.28.

Janice Gibson's water utility receipts for September 1976 agree with the bank statement.

John Hays attended the meeting and stated that a subdivision was going to be developed on Schuler Road taking in some 15 to 20 lots. He inquired if water meters to accommodate this development would be installed. The Board advised Mr. Hays that as soon as our additional water supply from Ramsey Water Company was completed, the meters needed would be available. A letter to this effect will be mailed to Mr. Hays from the Water Utility Office.

Mr. Bob Greene of Tri-County Water Company attended the meeting to ask whether or not the Greenville Water Utility wanted to install water lines on Voyles Road to take in three properties owned by the Driver family. The Board advised Mr. Greene that they would like for Tri-County to install such lines and include these residents in their district since it would not be feasible for Greenville to do so.

The Board has authorized Marshall Harl to order a radar gun for use by the Marshall's department. This radar equipment will cost \$925.00 and will not be purchased until after the first of next year.

A used card is being purchased for use by the Marshall's department amounting to \$2,375.00. Since this item was not included in the current year's budget, no funds can be spent at this time for such. However, a loan has been made at the Union National Bank for purchase of this car and will be repaid by the Town after the first of next year since funds for the purchase have been allocated in the 1977 budget.

GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD

GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

ROBERT GIBSON MRS. PEARL TUSH WILLIAM VOYLES MRS. RITA TUCKER, CLERK-TREASURER

October 11, 1976 School Basement

Again, a reading of the proposed ordinances was done by Robert Gibson. However, the portion of the ordinances pertaining to the requirements in structure of mobile homes now located in Greenville was not available for reading. This section will be covered at the next Town meeting.

Robert Gibson moved the meeting be closed.

Respectfully submitted,

Rita F. Tucker Clerk-Treasurer

Robert E. Gibson

President

rţ